COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Wednesday  14th December  2005

QUESTION (12)

Question:
Councillor M. Corr

To ask the Manager to give the exact date of commencement of construction of both Westbrook/Saggart Abbey Estates by the developers and to indicate how long ago in years, months and weeks that is and when can the long-suffering residents of these estates expect that their neighbourhood will be completed and will he make a statement on the matter?

Reply:

Construction work on the two estates listed in the question is completed.

Westbrook Glen/Lawns was the advertising name of what is now known as Corbally Estate and was built by Ballymore Homes Ltd.  The notices of commencement in respect of this Estate were received by the Council on the following dates:--

17/09/1993: 18/11/1993; 11/03/1994; 24/03/1994; 02/09/1994;21/09/2004; 19/12/1994; 09/02/1995; 08/05/1995; 16/05/1995. 

The roads, footpaths, public lighting and watermains in Corbally Estate were taken in charge by the Council on the 13th June, 2005

It is not proposed that the drainage system in this estate be taken in charge at present as part of the estate drains through the private drains of City West Business Park.

Saggart Abbey was the advertising name of what is now known as Verschoyle Estate and was developed by Kingscroft Developments Ltd.   The notices of commencement in respect of this estate were received by the Council on 07/05/1998 and 26/05/1998. 

The Council has prepared and issued a list of outstanding remedial works to the developer, and there are still works outstanding, which include works to footpaths, kerbing, grass margins and watermains. A final inspection will be carried out when these works have been completed.  The "as constructed" drawings and drainage survey have been received and are being examined. 

 It is not proposed that the drainage system in this estate be taken in charge at present as part of the estate drains through the private drains of City West Business Park. 

The Council will continue to monitor this development to ensure that the remaining works are carried out satisfactorily.

The taking-in-charge policy of this Council requires that all works necessary to bring an estate to taking in charge standard be fully completed by the developer before the estate is taken in charge by the Council.
